
Policy on Retake Sub-Internships and Clinical Electives 
 
For academic year 2020-2021 MD4 students may be allowed to retake Sub internships and some clinical 
electives that are directly related to highly competitive residency specialties. In general, these are 
electives that would normally have been done for a second time as study away rotations, however 
during this academic year, COVID-19 prevented students from taking away rotations.  Students must get 
approval from the course director and from their Advisory Dean to retake the course. Upon approval, 
the Advisory Dean will notify the Registrar Office to enroll the student. Course and credit will appear on 
the student transcript. Courses already approved to be repeated will not be required to be vetted 
through this process. This temporary policy does not apply to Surgery 401C. 
 


